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Northern Comfort 

Susan CULLEY 11 14 
Jeanette WREDE 11 16 
Elaine THOMPSON MCGEE 11 24 
Jane ZIMMERMAN 11 29 

Kristen R. BROWN 12 14 
Maggie HACKENMILLER 12 18 
Carol MOORE 12 19 
Kanza EASTERLY-KEILL 12 21 

November & December Birthdays 

Raffle Quilt follow up. 

Hi Margaret!   

Just wanted to let you know that the raffle quilt arrived on Friday. As promised, here are two pics of me 

with the quilt.  I believe that we will be placing it on our antique bed that has a mahogany bed frame.  We 

think the dark wood finish will match with the quilt very nicely.  We are so excited!  If you would like, 

when we get it placed on the bed, I can try to send you a picture.  Just let me know!  Debbie Miller 

   

President’s Letter 

Hello Fellow Quilters, 

The time for ghosts and goblins is gone and now is the time to talk turkey.   First I would like to thank 
the outgoing board members for their time and energy they devoted to the guild. It was greatly appreci-
ated.  

With new members and continuing members on the board, we will start planning for the next year.  Maybe 
some old traditions will be brought back and new traditions started.  Anyone with new ideas or thoughts, 
please pass them on to any of the board members.  I’m looking forward to the next year and what it may 
bring.  

     Happy Quilting 

     Ellen Coughenour 
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2018—2019 Cabin Fever Quilters’ Guild Board 

President: Ellen Coughenour 488-6730  378-5970 ejc@gci.net 

Vice President: Kat Helmuth 479-9156 katsniptoys@yahoo.com 

1st Director: Donna Webber 374-9260 

donna.webber812@gmail.com 

2nd Director: Dorothy Stella 456-1454 

 cinders@mosquitonet.com 

3rd Director: Pat Fox 460-0698 pat@ourfoxesden.com 

Secretary: Karyn Janssen 488-2834 378-8740 

chilkootwoman@gmail.com 

Treasurer: Susan  Culley 455-7155 vzquilter16@gmail.com 

Historian: Bobbie Tarkianinen 479-3209 

thebagladiesoffairbanks@gmail.com 

Publicity: JoAnn Lynn 479-5251 

Newsletter: 

Community Sewing: 

Jan Cannon  378-6652  jancann@gci.net 

Elaine Thompson McGee  488-4002  322-0448 

elaineltm@gmail.com 

Tanana Valley Fair: Kelley MacDonald  456-2695  378-5336 

kelley_vt78@gmail.com  

Membership:  Carol Moore  374-1697  687-8984 

carol@colquhounstudios.com 

Quilt Alaska July 2020: 

Raffle Quilt 2019:  Susan Culley  455-7155 

vzquilter16@gmail.com 

Block of the Month:   

Kelley MacDonald  456-2695  378-5336 kelley_vt78@gmail.com 

Carol Moore  374-1697  687-8984 

carol@colquhounstudios.com 

CFQG Yahoo Email List: Elaine T-M 322-0448 
elaineltm@gmail.com 

Quilt Slushy:  Carol McConahy  378-9572 carol@icyswan.com 

Fall Flurries:  Carol McConahy  378-9572  carol@icyswan.com 

Quilting in the Snow:  Kristen Brown  978-3585   

Randy-grl@hotmail.com 

UAF Bazaar:  Sharon Weekley  456-3169  322-9865 

alaskantwilight@hotmail.com 

Secret Pals:  Jan Cannon  378-6652  jancann@gci.net 

Sunshine Sue:  Donna Webber  374-9260 

donna.webber812@gmail.com 

Web Coordinator:  Linda Stephenson  456-6977 

LindaAK@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

Cabin Fever Quilters’ Guild Meeting 

3rd Tuesday of each month beginning at 7:00 PM 

Faith Baptist Church 

910 Chena Pump Road 

Cabin Fever Quilters’ Guild Board of Directors Meeting 

2nd Wednesday of each month beginning at 6:15 PM 

 

Cabin Fever Quilters' Guild 

PO Box 83608, Fairbanks, AK  99708 

To subscribe to the  CFQG email list: 

You must be a CFQG member in good standing! 

Go to this page to sign up:  http://groups.yahoo.com/group/CFQG/ 

Select link “join this group”, and follow the instructions. 

You will need a Yahoo id, but not a Yahoo email address 

CFQG Website 

http://www.cfqgalaska.org 

NORTHERN COMFORT is published monthly on the CFQG Website.  
Members are notified by email of the web posting.  Paper copies are 
available via first class mail for an annual fee of $25.  Please inform 
membership  chair of any address changes. 

ADVERTISING:  Quilt related commercial ads: full page $30, half page 
$15, quarter page $8.  Payments should be sent with ad copy.  Per-
sonal ads related to quilting are free to Guild members on a space 
available basis.  The CFQG cannot accept responsibility for the con-
tent of ads. 

CABIN FEVER QUILTERS’ GUILD is a non-profit organization dedicat-
ed to promoting the appreciation and knowledge of quilt and quilt 
making. 

MEMBERSHIP:  Non-members may attend twice as guests.  Guild 
membership is open to anyone interested in quilts. 

Annual dues: 

$30 payable in October 

$25 for Sr. Rate 60+ years 

$25 extra for a mailed Newsletter subscription others will receive the 
newsletter as a PDF file via the CFQG Yahoo Group. 

NEWSLETTER SUBMITTALS:  Items/corrections are due by the first of 
the month unless otherwise announced: 

Mail: 

 

 

Acceptable file formats:  check with newsletter editor 

Please include the 3 letter file extension 

 

CFQG Meeting Cancellation Policy Due to Extreme Cold 

When the official outside temperature is –35 F or colder at noon,  

The meeting will not be held.  Google “weather Fairbanks airport” at 
noon to verify. 
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Cabin Fever Quilter’s Guild 

October 16, 2018 Meeting Minutes 

Meeting held at Mayan Palace, 3401 Airport Way, Fairbanks, AK. 

The annual dinner preceded the meeting. 

WELCOME/INTRODUCTIONS OF GUESTS AND NEW MEMBERS 

President Nancy Junk opened the meeting at 7:04 pm.  Visiting quilt teacher Michele O’Neil Kincaid joined us at the Mayan Palace for the 
guild’s annual dinner.  

APPROVAL OF SEPTEMBER 2018 MEETING MINUTES 

Elaine Thompson-McGee moved to accept the September minutes; Barbara Doogan seconded the motion.  No discussion.  Motion carried. 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

The total ending balance for both accounts on September 18th was $22,805.04.  The regular account started September 19th with 
$16,689.02.  After $2018.00 in deposits and $1484.69 in expenses, the regular account has balance of $17,222.33. The raffle account be-
gan September 19th with $6,115.62.  After expenses of $420.00 and deposits of 569.00, the ending balance for the raffle account is 
$6,264.62.  The combined total of both accounts is $23,486.95 as of October 14, 2018.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Membership:  Carol Moore has membership forms. 

Block of the Month:  Elaine Thompson-McGee: there were 19 log cabin blocks for October.  Michelle Wood won the blocks.  The Novem-
ber block was in a recent Quiltmaker magazine and is posted on the website.  Use fall colors. 

Community Sewing: Elaine has a key to the church and will be there early. 

UWA Bazaar: Anne is passing around a signup sheet for the Bazaar and will take items tonight.  

Newsletter: Need a newsletter editor. 

Sew Flurries: Carol McConahy gave a report (and turned one in).  There were 55 total registered, with 27 signed up for all three days.  She 
reported that the Civic Center at Pioneer Park will be closed for the summer for renovations.  It does not affect Quilt Slushy, but will affect 
Sew Flurries. 

Quilting in the Snow: Kristen Brown has shirts and bags on order.  Sue Gross will do her big bag class.  There were volunteers for other 
classes that were needed.  There was discussion on asking other guilds’ members to participate.  There would be the 25.00 extra fee as 
before. 

Babs Doogan brought some light entertainment to the tune of The Streets of Laredo.  Jeanne Cleworth and Kanza Easterly-Keill accompa-
nied her.  She also reported on what the Anchorage guild does – for ideas. 

Raffle Quilt 2018:  Margaret Weideman reported that 515 books of tickets were sold.  Pat Fox sold the most books, and 186 were sold at 
the fair.  Debbie Miller from Michigan was our Raffle Quilt 2018 winner!  Congratulations to Debbie. 

Elections:  Babs volunteered to be the parliamentarian for the election and any time she is in town for meetings.  The slate of officers is: 

 President: Ellen Coughenour 
 Secretary: Karyn Janssen 
 Director at Large: Mary Olsen 

 There were no nominations from the floor.  Amy Logan moved to accept these as presented for officers.  Pat Fox seconded.  Mo-
tion passed. 

Fat Quarter Challenge:  Kathy Richardson won first place with her owl pillow and Kristen Brown won second place for her crayon carrier. 

Announcements:  Ruthe Petersen is having “We Stand Together” quilt show and Quilts of Valor sewing this weekend.  All are invited 

Show & Tell 

Drawings: 

 Fat Quarter: Carol Lovejoy 

 Door Prizes were the 9-patch center piece baskets: Pam Sprout, Lollie Carpluk, Colleen Pedretty, Brenda Dow, Elaine Thompson-
McGee, and Jane Zimmerman each won a basket.  The metal cabinet went to Mary Beth Smetzer, the antique quilt squares donated by 
Judy Grahek of The Ornamentry went to Carol Moore.  Ruthe Petersen was the grand prize winner with a gift certificate from That Old Sew 
& Sew. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:08 pm.  Colleen Pedretty 
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SAVE THIS PAGE!! 

Quilting in the Snow 2019 Information 
 

Get ready for another great retreat this coming January 25th, 26th and 27th!  We hope you will be excited 
by this year’s class choices: 

 

Friday night and Saturday afternoon: Poppins Bag instructed by Sue Gross.  Join Sue in making a large Poppins Bag “practically perfect in every way” 
for carrying your favorite machine, quilts for show and tell, or just to fill with beautiful fabric!  Pattern needed and can be purchased at That Old Sew and 

Sew.  Material list and prep instructions will be provided with your retreat packet. 

 

Saturday and Sunday (possibly Friday too!):  Mystery by Debbie Caffrey, steps provided by Kelley MacDonald.  66”x81”quilt. (Additional $7 pattern fee) 

 

Saturday morning:  Simple Basket, instructed by Kat Helmuth.  Fat Quarter friendly!  No pattern needed.  Material list and prep instructions will be provid-

ed with your retreat packet. 

 

Saturday evening:  Learn the basics of binding a quilt, instructed by Diana Crawford. 

 

SHIRTS:  Pink Raspberry Ladies Long Sleeve V-neck Polo – 100% Polyester comes in XS up to 4XL. 

 

       

 

Note deadlines:  Registration forms cannot be mailed before Wed. Nov. 21st; balance of payment due by Dec. 18th, which is also the deadline for cancel-
lations (deliver balance at December meeting or mail to:  Kristen Brown 1079 Herford Court, North Pole, AK 99705, to arrive by Dec. 18th).  Guild policy on 

workshop cancellations applies. 

You must have paid your membership dues for the 2017-2018 guild year to register for the retreat. 

Questions?  Contact Kristen Brown (907-978-3586 randy_grl@hotmail.com) 

Fill in as appropriate as a reminder to yourself: 

 

I owe $__________ by Dec. 18th for Quilting in the Snow 

 

Balance is due no later than the Dec. 18th Guild meeting.  If you will not be at the Dec. meet-
ing, please mail the balance of your fee to Kristen Brown, to arrive before the meeting. 

Quilting in the Snow Registration Form ~ January 25th, 26th and 27th, 2019 
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You MUST be a paid-up Guild member to register. 

**Registration must be mailed, with postmark no earlier than Nov. 21, 2018**  
 

Name               Phone # __________________________  

 

Address              E-mail ____________________________ 

 

Registration fee: includes lodging, food, classes, swimming and special mementos:          $         300  

 

Additional optional fees: 

Group Photo....select size....................................................................................... (8 X 10)  $2 each    

                      ..............................................................................................................  (5 X 7)  $1 each    

 

Long sleeve polo, 100% polyester v-neck.  Circle Size:      S   M   L   XL       $17 each    

Pink Raspberry colored, ladies fit       2XL      $19 each_____________     

          3XL      $23 each_____________ 

                    4XL      $25 each    

    

 

Pattern Fee for Mystery Quilt .............................................................................................  $7 each    

 

                                                                                                                                          TOTAL     

                                                                                                                Less minimum deposit                - $50  

        If you are teaching half day             - $68  

        If you are teaching full day              - $137  

                                                                                                Balance due by December 18th    

Class Choices - please circle to sign up! 

Poppins Bag    Mystery Quilt                             simple Basket     Independent Sewing 

  

Room Request - We will assign rooms on a first come-first served basis and will contact you if we cannot honor your request 

 

Family Suite      (spacious 2 room suite with 4 beds, 1 & 1/2 baths; minimum 4 quilters, maximum 6 quilters) 

Signature Room   (2, 3 or 4 quilters in 2 double beds)      Moose Lodge       (3 or 4 quilters in two queen beds) 

 

Roommate Request(s)               

                

 

If you have questions call Kristen Brown 907-978-3586 or email randy_grl@hotmail.com 

EMERGENCY CONTACT:             

 

SPECIAL NEEDS/FOOD REQUESTS:            

Make checks payable to Cabin Fever Quilters Guild or CFQG.  Mail your registration form and $50 deposit to:    
        Quilting in the Snow   

          c/o Kristen Brown 

          1079 Herford Court   
          North Pole, AK  99705  
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Fat Quarter Drawing 

Novembrrr. Any fabric that makes you think of snow 

Decembrrr tropical prints that make you feel warmth 

November program. a quick way to sew half square triangles for scrappy quilts. 

Coming in January: an ugly fabric swap. bring either 2 fat quarters or one 1/2 yard of that fabric you know you will never use. 

Hospitality 

 

Ice:  Jeanette Grasto  Beverage:  Sonja Zastrow 

Veggies & Dip:     Appetizers:      Sweets: 

 Shirley Sterner    Dida Uotila    Elaine T-M 

Mary Hendrickson    Ruthe Peterson   Dorothy Stella 

      Brenda Dow    Margaret Wiedeman 

Community Sewing 

We are taking a break until January 2019!! 

We have quilts being processed, quilting, binding, labels and will get back to creating in January. 
 

Any questions:  Elaine Thompson McGee 322-0448  elaineltm@gmail.com 

 

Cabin Fever Quilter’s Guild 

Board Meeting Minutes 

 

Meeting held: Tues. Oct. 30, 2018 4:15 PM, @ Noel Wien Library 

Meeting opened @ 4:15 

Members Present: Ellen Coughenour, Sue Culley, Pat Fox, Karyn Janssen, Elaine T.McGee, and Kat Helmuth. 

Discussion regarding the need for a new Newsletter Chair. Elaine will fill in for Nov. and Dec.  But we need someone 
to take over beginning January or sooner.  Also, membership needs to be paid ASAP for inclusion in Directory. 

Paperwork and keys were exchanged. Sue filled out paperwork for State of AK re: Non Profit Corp. ‘officers change’. 
Karyn signed and will mail to State. 

Discussion concerning continued use of Pioneer Park Exhibit hall for venue for Quilt Slushy going forward, as fees 
have increased considerably. After looking at budget figures, it seems appropriate to keep it there for 2019 and re-
evaluate after next year to see if budget allows or then discuss moving venues with more time to enact a change. 

There was a brief discussion concerning allowing non-guild members to attend Quilting in the Snow. It was decided 
to allow with the addition of $25-$30 to include a 1yr. guild membership, as has been the custom in the past. 

Discussion regarding if for our 40th year coming up in 2019, is it time to update our look? Time for a logo change? 
or just update our banner with new colors? It was suggested that we survey the Guild Members at our next 
meeting. 

Kat suggested that we find ways to encourage and recruit younger quilters. 

Discussion yielded the following suggestions: doing something in public to celebrate National Quilting Day in March, 
reserving the Noel Wien Library Window display case for a month and offering ‘learn to quilt’ events in conjunction 
with Community Sewing days. 

Meeting was adjourned at 5:30 

Respectfully submitted, 

Karyn Janssen, Secretary 
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Cabin Fever Quilt Guild 

PO Box 83608 

Fairbanks, AK  99708 

Cabin Fever Quilters’ Guild Meeting 

November 20 @ 7:00 PM 

Faith Baptist Church 

• Wear you name tag! 

• November Block of the Month inside! 

• Bring a fat quarter that makes you think of snow! 

 


